FAQ

Q1. How long has JSDA been compiling these statistics?

JSDA has been compiling the data for the “Number of Securities Firm Employees”
since the JSDA was formed in July 1973. Up until April 2003, we had reported these
figures on a quarterly basis as of the end of March, June, September, and December.
Thereafter, the statistics have been carrying the data on a semiannual basis as of the
end of June and December.

The data on “Number of Registered Sales Representatives belonging to Financial
Instruments Intermediary Service Providers (Contracted with JSDA Regular
Member Firms)” are available since the end of June 2004.

The data on “Number of Special Member Employees” and the “Number of
Registered Sales Representatives belonging to Financial Instruments Intermediary
Service Providers (Contracted with JSDA Special Member Firms)” are available
since the end of December 2006.

The data on “Number of Specified Business Member Employees” are available
since the end of December 2015.

Q2. When did Number of Securities Firm Employees hit the historical high?
The total number of securities firms employees hit the historical high of

166,965 employees at the end of June 1991, the number including officers was
170,076.

Q3. Is the breakdown of employees by individual firms available?

Number of employees by individual firms are not publicized.

Q4. Is the breakdown of employees by Japanese and foreign firms available?

Number of employees by Japanese and foreign firms are not publicized.

Q5. Is the breakdown of the number of employees by employment type (full-time,
contract, part-time or other forms of employment) available?

Since member firms are not required to report such data to JSDA, the breakdown by
employment type is not available.



